
Dear Danica 

 

Request for Information – Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 
(LGOIMA) 
 
We refer to your official information request dated 22 May 2023, in which you have asked about 
progress on a number of Hutt City Council projects. 
 
The information you have requested is provided in brief below.  

Gravity main, pump station & rising main, Ewen Bridge to Railway Avenue, Lower Hutt 

• Is the funding submitted to Infrastructure Acceleration Fund (IAF) approved? 
• Is the site investigation completed? 
• Is the concept plans completed? 
• Are you currently doing sketch plans? 

Funding is approved for this project.  Site investigation is not yet underway but is being 
planned.  Early stage concept plans are complete. 

Appropriate drawings will be done in due course. 

Wainuiomata Sportsville Hub project  

• Is this project still on hold?  
• Has it been abandoned?  
• What is the current status of the project  

The Wainuiomata Sportsville Hub is not currently a live project and is not being progressed 
currently. 

Toilet block refurbishment project at Point Howard, Lower Hutt 

• Is this project still on hold?  
• Has it been abandoned?  
• What is the current status of the project  

This work may be undertaken in 2023/24 but this is not certain at this time. 
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Riverlink Commercial buildings demolition & asbestos removal project at 6-7 & 10 Daly 
Street 

• Has the contract been awarded? If yes, may I ask who is the winner?  
• Has construction started? If yes, when did it start?  
• When is construction expected to be completed?  

This contract has not been formally awarded yet.  The demolition work has not yet started but 
it is expected to be completed in 2023. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that this response to your information request may be published on Hutt City 
Council’s website.  Please refer to the following link: www.huttcity.govt.nz/council/contact-
us/make-an-official-information-act-request/proactive-releases 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Susan Sales 

Senior Advisor Official Information and Privacy 

 




